From: ANR - WSMD Lakes

To: Jensen, Kimberly

Subject: FW: Act 57 ANC Study Committee

Date: Thursday, November 9, 2023 4:34:50 PM
Thank you,

Kelcie Bean (she/her)

You may now submit permit applications, compliance reports and fee payments through our online
Jform to expedite its receipt and review: ANR Online Intake Form

7~ VERMONT

Kelcie Bean (she/her), Environmental Technician

Vermont Agency of Natural Resources | Department of Environmental Conservation
Watershed Management Division | Business & Operation Support Services (BOSS)

1 National Life Drive, Davis 3 | Montpelier, VT 05620-3522

802-490-6195 (o/c) | Kelcie.bean@vermont.gov
http://dec.vermont.gov/watershed

The Agency of Natural Resources supports telework, and I work primarily remotely. I am available to connect by phone and

email.

Public Records Statement: Written communications to and from state officials regarding state business are considered public

records and may be subject to public scrutiny.

rrom:

Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2023 12:40 PM
To: ANR - WSMD Lakes <ANR.WSMDLakes@vermont.gov>
Subject: Act 57 ANC Study Committee

You don't often get email from_. Learn why this is important

EXTERNAL SENDER: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the
sender.

We live on Beebe Pond in Hubbardton and are writing to express our concern with
the milfoil issue on our pond. Over the past few years the Porcella Core treatments
used on the pond were very successful. Prior to those treatments the water in front of
our home on Route 30 was completely choked with milfoil. You couldn't paddleboard
or kayak through it as it was too thick. It also prevented fishing in that area. A few
years back we did try the DASH weed pulling with a contractor. It cost $1,500 for a
small area in front of the house but unfortunately the weeds were growing back within
a month. It was a big expense for little result.

There was not treatment or weed remediation this past summer and we are seeing



the milfoil take root again. When we had the Procella Cor treatments | did not notice

ant adverse effects and the fishing was much better. | fully support this treatment and
hope your committee can help that continue.

Sincerely,






